Kingston Action Group 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 13th December 2022
Present: Vicki Scott,  Barrie Lambert,  David Hoare,  Catherine Dampney,  Rob Watson
Apologies, Tony Wheeler,  Steve Berry
1. The minutes of the meeting held on November 1st were approved.
2. No matters arising not covered by agenda items
3. Finance, Steve had produced a report which the committee had not been able to access. Vicki will endeavour to access it and forward it to the committee.  We are still waiting for the money from CARES to materialise, Rob thinks there may be a holdup because of allocation of National Lottery funds.  Rob will phone Stephanie at CARES in the New Year. Steve had heard from Marion at SDNPA and he had provided her with an update on work at the Community Garden.
4. Community Garden. We have completed a programme of planting, shrubs, bulbs and perennials and also whips for the new hedge.  As of now we have not received an estimate for the proposed shelter.  The noticeboard is a work in progress and Catherine has arranged for her contact to visit the garden to ascertain possible water supply at the end of January.  The PTA at Kingston School is fundraising for a school allotment project, and an area coordinator who will be probably be shared across 3 schools.  Rob had contacted the current Head but to no avail.  We are also in contact with Linda Douglas as a school governor. We will make further efforts to work with the school when the new Executive Head has taken over.  We are going ahead with a mulching programme but not immediately, if the weather is suitable Rob will send out an email to ask for volunteers to spread the mulch.
5. KPC update, David had produced an update which is attached. The committee were especially pleased to hear about the new footpath between Rodmell and Northease.
6. Future Plans.  It was agreed that we should re- instate path clearing, litter picking etc. work probably as before on a Tuesday morning.  Barrie agreed to co-ordinate this.  Concerns were raised about the state of the path behind the school to Springbarn which is virtually impassable in wet conditions. We also would like to look again at the Swanborough 2 path.  Vicki to contact Steve to get information about where we are with this.
7. AOB . Tony had received a phone call from SDNPA about our application to designate the garden  as a green space. The map we had sent to them appears to have been mislaid but is now found.  The application is to be considered. 
8. [bookmark: _GoBack]Date of Next Meeting:  Tuesday 7th February 2023
